11 March 2022

Mr Scott Franks

Plains Clans of the Wonnarua People
C/0O Rachael Chick

Solicitor, Environmental Defenders Office
Suite 8.02, 6 O'Connell St, Sydney 2000

By email: I
Ce: I

Dear Mr Franks,

Glendell Continued Operations Project (SSD 9349) and
Mount Owen Continued Operations (SSD 5850) Modification

| refer to the above Applications currently before the Independent Planning Commission
(Commission) for determination.

As discussed during the meeting on Tuesday 8 March 2022, the Commission requests the
Plains Clans of the Wonnarua People (PCWP) provide the following information for its
consideration in determining the above Applications:

1) Archive source of British dispatches detailing the conflicts at Ravensworth Estate
(referred to as ‘Volume 12’ during the meeting with the Commission); and

2) Map showing the areas of Aboriginal cultural value referred to in the meeting.
Please provide a written response by 5Spm on Thursday, 17 March 2022.

Please note this letter and your written response will be made publicly available on the
Commission’s website.

If you require any clarification in relation to this request, please contact Ms Casey Joshua on

I - I

Yours sincerely

Stephen Barry
Planning Director
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